FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ MAIL STOP: 1800B3

Nov 2 7 20 ]7 INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

Toledo Integrated Media Education, Inc.
137 N. Michigan St.
Toledo, OH 43604

Re: WAKT-LP, Toledo, OH
Facility ID No. 196981
Multicultural Expo Center
File No. BNPL-20131113BUD as modified by
File No. BMPL-20170410AAQ

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above application and the request for an additional extension of the construction
permit period received on November 27, 2017. For the reasons stated below, the request for an additional
extension will be denied.

Section 73.3598 of the Commission’s Rules' allow extension of an original LPFM construction permit for
an additional 18 months. The permit was extended on April 01, 2016. No subsequent or additional
extensions are provided for. Tolling of the construction permit deadline can be requested under certain
specific conditions that prevent construction due to causes not under control of the permittee. These
causes include acts of God (such as floods, tornados, hurricanes, or earthquakes), administrative and
judicial challenges to the permit’s grant, or a pending request for international coordination. Tolling
requests should be submitted 30 days before the permit’s expiration.

Accordingly, in light of the above, the request for an additional extension of the construction permit period

for BNPL-20131113BUD as modified by BMPL-20170410AAQ IS HEREBY DENIED. These actions are
taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely,

5 James D).
Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

147 CF.R. § 73.3598.



Gary Loehrs

From: Toledo Integrated Media Education - Community Radio <toledoime@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, November 27, 2017 9:05 AM

To: Gary Loehrs

Subject: Construction Permit Extension Request

November 27, 2016
From:

Toledo Integrated Media Education
PO Box 733
Toledo, OH 43697-0733

- To:

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretary

445 12th Street, SW

Washington, DC 20554

Attn:

Media Bureau, Audio Division

Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 73.3512 of the Commission’s rules, Toledo Integrated Media Education (BNPL-
20131113BUD) seeks an 18-month extension of its original construction permit granted on December 9, 2014.
We have acquired all necessary equipment and funding to begin broadcasting, and are only awaiting the
acceptance of a building permit from our city. This has taken longer than expected to engineer and file, leading
us into a winter season that will make construction difficult, particularly for things like laying down concrete

pads. Ideally, this construction would take place during warmer seasons in order to ensure the best possible
stability at our site.

Therefore, we respectfully request an extension to the Construction Permit of an additional 12 months.

Sincerely,



Sean Nestor
Treasurer, Board of Directors

Toledo Integrated Media Education



